

The Executive

President: Jane Kidner

Vice-President : Maggie

Thompson

Secretary: Maria Vlachos

Treasurer: Lubke Storry

Webmaster: Doug Atkinson

Volunteer Member : Rita De

Bellis

Important Dates:

Spring Clean-up : Saturday, April 22nd @ 11 am at our Mailbox station.

Spring Meeting: Sunday, May 21st @ 11 am in Park 1.

Field Day: Sunday, August 6th 11-3 pm in Park 1.

Annual General Meeting: Sunday, Sept 3rd @ 11 am in Park 1.

Welcome Back!

Message from the Executive

We are once again so pleased to welcome all cottagers back to McRae Beach for another funfilled summer. We hope everyone has stayed healthy & safe throughout the year. We look forward to a terrific

summer, and to seeing everyone on the street and in the water! We are hoping to create many opportunities for us to connect more informally throughout the summer months and will be sharing our ideas with you. We are open to hearing ideas from you as well!

Typically May and June is our time to start collecting the annual McRae Beach Association membership dues. They remain the same at the amount of \$60 per house/cottage. Electronic payments by Interact are accepted by our Treasurer Lubke at lubkeb@gmail.com or drop off payment at her mailbox at 9 Vine Ave or Maria at 6 Blue Heron. If you would prefer to have someone pick up your payment at your home, please email Jane Kidner at likeline @live.com and arrangements will be made.

We greatly appreciate the \$60.00 contribution from each household. Your dues go towards maintaining our two beautiful parks, paying for park insurance, any necessary tree removal, and the return of our annual Field Day, as well as hopefully two new events (A bingo Night and Corn Roast). Thank you for your continued support!!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS - ANNUAL SPRING MEETING

The annual Spring meeting is taking place on **Sunday May 21 at 11 am** at the McRae Beach South park. There are a number of updates and items to be discussed at the meeting. If you would like to discuss anything at the meeting, please email Jane at j.kidner@live.com



We would like to take the time to remind our community members that Jim Baines is organizing the annual spring clean up of McRae Beach. Those interested can meet up with us on **Saturday April 22nd 11am** at the mail boxes on

the corner or Duclos Point Rd and Blue Heron Rd. We appreciate any help we can get!



RETURN OF THE ANNUAL FIELD DAY!! After a 3-year hiatus due to COVID we are pleased & excited to announce the return of our annual Field Day! It promises to be the best one yet, with a bouncy castle, face painting, ice cream truck, BBQ, and fun games for the kids! Mark your calendars for Sunday August 6, 11-3 pm and plan to be there. All are welcome. Please email Jane at j.kidner@live.com if your interested in volunteering.

SEEKING VOLUNTEERS!!!

If you are interested in getting involved and helping to grow our association and positively impact our community, here are three ways you might consider.

- 1. Join our Board. We are looking for one more "members at large" to join the Board executive.
- 2. BINGO NIGHT!! We are hoping to start up the tradition of our annual bingo night that was a big hit for many years. If you are interested in joining the planning committee for Bingo night, please get in touch with Pat at proughley@rogers.com
- 3. A NEW TRADITION -- AN ANNUAL CORN ROAST! If you are interested in helping to plan a corn roast for the community and start up a new tradition for years to come, please email Maggie at maggie.thompson@rogers.com

NOTICE BOARDS

The notice boards are available for use by members of the McRae Beach Association. If ² you have something you would like to share with the community, please contact Maria.